14007 DId Richmond Rd., Sugar Land, TX 77458
(2B1)242-8283
Northeastfd.org

4/11/2025

To: Commissioner Court

Subject: Cancer Benefit for Firefighter Tyler Macha on May 10th, 2025.

Request to waive security fee for cancer benefit benefiting Rosenberg and
Northeast Fort Bend County Fire Dept. firefighter, Tyler Macha.

Several Fort Bend County Deputies who worked closely with Tyler, on the
county dive team, will be in aftendance. Tyler’s father-in-law Mark Contreas
(Texas State Trooper) has several offers from fellow Texas State Troopers to
provide security free of charge as well. There is no cost to Fort Bend County.

Security cost are donated by Texas State Troopers and Fort Bend County
Deputies.

Adequate security will be provided for the event.

Respectfully,

Shane Buell
Battalion Chief

sbuell@northeastfd.org \




